
 

 

 

From: Robert 
To: TM FR Notices 
Subject: $100 fee for Letter of Opposition 
Date: Monday, September 23, 2019 12:58:59 PM 

As a Print on Demand seller I’m voicing my opposition to adding any fee to sending letters of 
opposition to the USPTO. There have been many frivolous Trademarks awarded to words and 
phrases that do not distinguish a business and it’s services which is the purpose of a Trademark. 
Commonly used words and phrases are now given Trademark status which are not in the spirit of 
Trademark law. 

Robert Wahl 

Sent from Mail for Windows 10 


